Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0546/P

	Development Proposed:
	Roof covering between two existing buildings and a weather screening in front of loose boxes at Cragg House Farm, Chipping, Lancashire for Messrs A. & E. Jarvis.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21-day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy SPG - Agricultural Buildings and Roads.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a farmhouse and agricultural holding lying within the AONB, close to the village boundary of Chipping as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June1998).

Planning permission is sought for two extensions to existing buildings. The first is an extended canopy on the front of the existing stable block on site, with a vertical boarded screen to the front (attached to the canopy). This is to create additional screening to the loose boxes from adverse weather conditions. The second extension is a roof canopy to cover an area in-between an existing machinery store and a workshop to allow the storage of machinery and winter feed inside a covered area rather than outside as at present.

The proposed extensions are minor in nature and bearing in mind they will be completed in materials to match the buildings they are to be attached to, I do not consider that in such a rural, and isolated location, they will have a detrimental impact on the visual amenity of the area.

As such, the application is therefore recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 	21/08/2007














